

# The Voice of the Village

## Hilbert, WI

## January 2022

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- Change Order #1 for an increase of \$5,400 and Change Order #2 for a decrease of (\$8,710) for the Multi-Use Trail Project.
- Payment Request #4 in the amount of \$20,205 to The MRD Group, Inc. for the Bel Brands Project.
- Ordinance 2022\_01 amending the wording to Chapter 3.01(3) of the Code of Ordinances regarding Officers of the Fire Department
- To adjust the clerk's office lunch schedule to allow the office to be open during lunch.
- The resignation of Tim Keuler as Operator in Charge at the Hilbert WWTP.
- The proposal from Robert E. Lee & Associates for a 2022 Temporary Certified Operator for the WWTP.

#### The Village received notice of the following:

- Notice of the Final 2022 Street Aid Calculation in the amount of \$69,223.61.
- Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Street Aid Payment in the amount of \$17,305.90.
- Notice of the Report of the 2020 Debt Margin from the Department of Revenue.
- The January Settlement of Taxes Collected to 12/31/2021 which shows approximately 30% has been collected.

#### **Annual Spring Clean-Up**

The Annual Spring Clean-Up for Village residents has been set for *Saturday, April 30<sup>th</sup>*. More information to follow as the event gets closer.

#### **Hydrants and Snow**

With the snowy season upon us, we are asking residents to keep hydrants clear of snow so that the connections can be accessed. Please keep about 6" to 8" of snow packed around the base of the hydrants. This will help to keep the hydrants from freezing and will allow quick access to the water in the event of a fire. Thank you!

### Fochs Trails Subdivision – 2<sup>nd</sup> Addition

Fochs Trails Subdivision on the east side of the Village is expanding! Twelve additional residential lots have been added and are available for sale. If you're looking to build a new home, these lots are a great option to consider. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots or would like additional information, please contact Chris Bratz with Century 21 Ace Realty at (920)418-3985.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, February 8, 2022 at 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: <a href="www.villageofhilbert.com">www.villageofhilbert.com</a>
Village Clerk's Office E-mail: hilbertclerk@villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk's Office Phone: (920) 853-3241